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Newsletter Editor Comments  
Howdy, 

 

It was sure fun to be at Ham-Com on the 12th and 13th.  

The new location has several things going for it.  The 

main hall seemed to be about the right size.  Iôm glad 

to see that other hams took advantage of the nearby 

DART rail station to access the convention center.  The 

classes put on by the rep from Flex Radio convinced 

me that I would really enjoy owning one.   

 

I am so looking forward to Field Day.  I wish I could 

contact all 40,000 or so participants.  But Iôm sure Iôll 

be happy to communicate and/or log until late into the 

night Saturday with whoever we can find.  This truly is 

the one event in the year to attend if at all possible for 

as long as you are able. 

 

Soon after Field Day is the Fourth of July.  We are the 

eyes and ears on the ground helping wherever we can 

from 2p.p. until 10p.m. as needed.   

 

73,  

Steven Lundgren, KE5BTS  

 

The ARCLITE July 2015 

 
 

         Where Amateur Radio is Fun Again 

Garland Amateur Radio Club  

file:///C:/Users/Steven/GARC_Newsletter/New%20Past%20Arclites/2015-07/ARCLITE-2015-07i.docx%23_Toc422832559
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From the President ï July, 2015 
 

Our summer activities have begun. 

 

Hope you had an opportunity to attend the 2015 HAM-COM at the Irving Convention Center. John 

Galvin was the presenter for the NT Section ARES Forum. 

 

I would like to thank John Abbott, Ralph Brown, Randy Brack, Steven Lundgren, David Williams, 

and Joe DeVincents for volunteering to man the GARC information table. We also sold the 

William Walker, W5USU, silent keyôs HF station. By the way, Joe took and passed the General 

and Extra Class License exam at HAM-COM. Congratulate him. 

 

If you would like to assist James Bond and Ralph Brown with 2015 Field Day, June 27, 28, please 

contact them as soon as possible. James will provide a review of the activities planned. 

 

Special thanks to Bob Owens, who will head up the food service at Field Day. 

 

If you would like to volunteer at Garlandôs Star Spangled Spectacular Fourth of July celebration at 

Firewheel Mall, please contact Perry Nettles. There will be 2-man teams, so more volunteers are 

needed. 

 

If you have not paid your dues, please do so soon so we can keep you on the club email distribution 

lists. 

Thanks, 

Jim, W5DTG 
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Board Members 

 

 

 

ELECTED  

MARCH 23, 2015 
 
GARC Officers for 2015: 

James Stafford, W5DTG ï President (president@k5qhd.org) 

Bill Engel, K5DHY  ï Vice President (vp@k5qhd.org) 

Lowell Allen, KD5RFD ï Secretary (secretary@k5qhd.org) 

Randy Brack, N5MRB ï Treasurer (treasurer@k5qhd.org) 

Ralph Brown, K5WRB  ï Communications Officer (communications@k5qhd.org) 

John Abbott, KF5FWK  ï Education Officer (education@k5qhd.org) 

Steven Lundgren, KE5BTS ï Arclite Editor (newsletter@k5qhd.org) 

Contact the Entire Board: board@k5qhd.org 

 

Other club contacts you may want to reach include: 

Bob Jones, W5BJ ï Trustee (trustee@k5qhd.org) 

Herman May, KE5HYW  ï Webmaster (webmaster@k5qhd.org) 

 

 

  

James Stafford, W5DTG ï President 

(president@k5qhd.org) 

Steven Lundgren, KE5BTS ï 

Arclite Editor 

(newsletter@k5qhd.org) 

Ralph Brown, K5WRB ï 

Communications Officer 

(communications 

@k5qhd.org) 

mailto:president@k5qhd.org
mailto:vp@k5qhd.org
mailto:secretary@k5qhd.org
mailto:treasurer@k5qhd.org
mailto:communications@k5qhd.org
mailto:education@k5qhd.org
mailto:newsletter@k5qhd.org
mailto:board@k5qhd.org
mailto:trustee@k5qhd.org
mailto:webmaster@k5qhd.org
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Tower of the Month  

July 2015   

GARLAND  AM ATEUR RADIO CLUB  

EMERGENCY COMMUNICATION CENTER  

1027 AUSTIN STREET SUITE B 

GARLAND, TX 75040-5608 

972-272-4499 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

K5QHD 

Garland Amateur Radio Club 

ñWhere Amateur Radio is Fun Againò 

K5QHD is the Bill Folsdtadt Memorial 

Station 
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Miscellaneous Information 
 

This monthôs tower picture shows where our new tall UHF antenna lives. Both the VHF 

and UHF repeaters are known for their wide coverage.  

 

Here is the web address of the GARC website:  http://www.k5qhd.org.  You can find 

news about upcoming meetings and events.  We have made some changes to make it 

easier to find the ARCLITE on the website.  If you are aware of any broken links, let us 

know so we can fix them or remove them.  There are many useful links to other sites of 

interest. 
 

 

 
 

The Garland Amateur Radio Club Information Net transmits every Thursday night at 8 

p.m. local time. 
 

The script is easy to read.  It is fun to control the flow of the check-ins. The only tricky 

part is hearing and writing down the call signs and the names.  Please email 

KE5BTS@arrl.net and you too can have a turn at Net Control. 
 

 

  

http://www.k5qhd.org/
mailto:KE5BTS@arrl.net


6 

 

Minutes 
 

 
May 25, 2015 Club Meeting 

 

The meeting was called to order by Jim Stafford, W5DTG, with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Self-introductions were made 

by the slightly lower than average turnout of 24 members and guests (not really too bad, considering it was a holiday 

evening) plus 5 of our officers (John was absent and Steven was very late).  The Treasurerôs report was presented and 

the minutes were approved as printed in the ARCLITE.  We voted to spend $251.98 for converting our two generators 

from gas to being dual fuel.  We plan to use propane as the main source since it does not deteriorate with age while 

keeping the ability to run on gasoline when needed.  There were short presentations made on upcoming events, see 

articles that should be elsewhere in the ARCLITE.  After the break we had the privilege of hearing from Roland Hall, 

KF5BRL , about the capabilities provided by the Texas Baptist Men organization during disaster relief efforts. They are 

the third largest support group behind American Red Cross and the Salvation Army.  Their logo reads ñLove more than 

Words; Any Way, Any Time, Any Whereò.  We broke up just before 9 p.m. 

 

 

June 8, 2015 Board Meeting 

 

The meeting was attended by all of our new board members.  Randy presented and we formally approved the updated 

Membership Applications Form.  John reported he has six students in his Technician Class and will be doing a General 

Class in the near future.  Ralph was extremely pleased on the turn out to help convert the generators to be able to also 

run on propane.  Both are fully functional now with only a little clean-up of the antenna trailer still needed.  We went 

over a list of changes that we felt would improve the website.  Our webmaster, Herman May, accepted the challenge and 

we are all very happy with the results.  Please notify any board member if you have any trouble with the website or have 

any suggestions to make it better.  There were discussions of the upcoming events (assignments, scheduling and duties).  

We adjourned at 8:23 p.m. 

 

 

Late news; we were just notified that Charles Tanner, N5EXK, has become a silent key. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, Lowell Allen, Jr. KD5RFD 

 

GARC Fundraising ï (article 2 of 5) ï  
 

Many of you have heard me mention the I-Sign Program at our meetings and some of you have seen the 

deposits into the Repeater Fund.  The best description of the I-Sign Program is found at:   

www.ci.garland.tx.us/gov/cd/code/isign.asp 

 

ñIn an effort to rid the City of Garland of illegal signs, the Code Compliance Department introduced the 

innovative I-Sign program.  I-Sign started in November 2005 with the purpose of eradicating illegal signs 

(trash and litter) in the City through a partnership with its citizens. This is a Council endorsed program 

where non-profit organizations can collect illegally placed signs and turn them in for a ñbountyò of 50-

cents per sign. This unique abatement program é saves the City valuable resources by not dedicating a 

full time Code Enforcement Officer to collect illegal signs.  Participation in I-Sign is open to all City of 

Garland non-profit organizations.  Since its inception, I-Sign participants have already collected more 

than 61,000 illegal signs.  The City of Garlandôs innovative I-Sign program has been very successful due 

to its engaged citizens and their dedicated efforts in making Garland a clean and beautiful place to live.ò 

 

Besides the fact that signs put out by individual businesses are not maintained and become ugly and 

eventually trash, as well as can be traffic distractions, the city does not feel that neither public easements 

(medians and the grass between the curb and the sidewalk) nor utility poles are provided for advertising 

purposes. 

file:///C:/Users/Randy%20Brack/Documents/Radio/GARC/Arclite/www.ci.garland.tx.us/gov/cd/code/isign.asp
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In my personal involvement, it has served as a memory test (where was that sign I saw when I did not 

have time to stop and pick it up), a challenge (how can I get that sign nailed eight feet up on a utility 

pole), and a feeling of accomplishment in keeping Garland a cleaner looking city and also making a 

reasonable contribution to GARC.  There is a contest element in picking up signs quickly before one of 

the 20 or so other groups removes it, a property owner or grounds crew trashes it, or most likely, one of 

the other people putting out signs takes the corrugated plastic piece to cut up and use to make their signs 

(there is no honor among thieves).  Now you know the reason many signs have ñscratch thruò type marks 

on the back; which is to make them less appealing to take and reuse (particularly for the small ñinsuranceò 

signs usually found stapled to utility poles or strapped to street sign posts). 

 

I have no problem, in fact I find enjoyment, in picking up the business opportunity signs that accumulate 

at intersections.  I have some empathy with in-date ñGarage Saleò signs that have their five character 

permit code on them, even when they are not placed properly.  I was not sure how to handle lost or found 

pet flyers until I talked to some animal rescue people who said that two weeks is worthwhile, but anything 

over a month is a waste of time and effort.  The only problem is that not all flyers have a date on them, 

but if one is starting to weather badly, then it is time to take it down. 

 

Yes, I could certainly use some help to keep this from being a one man show.  All I need is to give you 

some very minimal training, have you pick up any improperly placed signs in your neighborhood that you 

run across in your daily travels, and give them to me at a meeting or just leave them at the ECC. 

 

For more information, contact Lowell Allen (secretary@k5qhd.org)  

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

(A fun story that has little of nothing to do with ham radio but I thought it was funny.) 

A woman brought a very limp duck into a 

veterinary surgeon. As she laid her pet on 

the table, the vet pulled out his stethoscope 

and listened to the bird's chest.  

 

After a moment or two, the vet shook his 

head and sadly said, "I'm sorry, your duck, 

Cuddles, has passed away."  

 

The distressed woman wailed, "Are you 

sure?" 

 

"Yes, I am sure. Your duck is dead," replied 

the vet..  

 

"How can you be so sure?" she protested. "I 

mean you haven't done any testing on him or 

anything. He might just be in a coma or 

something."  

 

The vet rolled his eyes, turned around and 

left the room. He returned a few minutes 

later with a black Labrador Retriever. As the 

duck's owner looked on in amazement, the 

dog stood on his hind legs, put his front 

paws on the examination table and sniffed 

the duck from top to bottom. He then looked 

up at the vet with sad eyes and shook his 

head.  

 

The vet patted the dog on the head and took 

it out of the room. A few minutes later he 

returned with a cat. The cat jumped on the 

table and also delicately sniffed the bird 

from head to foot. The cat sat back on its 

haunches, shook its head, meowed softly 

and strolled out of the room.  

 

The vet looked at the woman and said, "I'm 

sorry, but as I said, this is most definitely, 

100% certifiably, a dead duck."  

 

The vet turned to his computer terminal, hit 

a few keys and produced a bill, which he 

handed to the woman. 

 

The duck's owner, still in shock, took the 

bill. "$150!" she cried, "$150 just to tell me 

my duck is dead!" 

 

The vet shrugged, "I'm sorry. If you had just 

taken my word for it, the bill would have 

been $20, but with the Lab Report and the 

Cat Scan, it's now $150." 
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Crony Lunch ï May 28, 2015 

 

 

KG5FWO, showing off his new homemade dipole antenna.  
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Crony Lunch ï June 4, 2015 
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ñHands-Onò at the ECC ï June 6, 2015 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


























